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HB 2212 — Remedy for Late Payment of Wages

| am the Executive Director of the Northwest Workers' Justice Project. | have been a
lawyer in Oregon since 1977, and have spent most of that time representing migrant and
seasonal agricultural workers. The Northwest Workers' Justice Project provides legal
representation to low wage contingent workers throughout the economy in sectors such as
construction, building maintenance, landscaping, hotel and restaurant industry, food
processing, agriculture and reforestation. | am submitting this testimony on behalf of the
Coalition to Stop Wage Theft, of which NWJP is a member. The Coalition includes more than 35
civic, labor, religious and business organizations.*

The Oregon Coalition to Stop Wage Theft supports HB 2212, but suggests an
amendment.

Under current Oregon law, employers are supposed to establish a regular payday at
least every 35 days, and workers are to be paid on that regular payday. Workers have a remedy
if they are not paid within a certain period of time after their work ends, see ORS 652.150, but if
they are continuing to work even though they have not been paid on time, the statutes do not
currently provide a remedy to workers, nor does BOLI have authority to levy a fine.

HB 2212 would provide authority to BOLI to levy a civil penalty of up to $1,000 if an
employer fails to pay on pay day and the late payment is not a result of circumstances beyond
the employer’s control. The coalition supports this provision as far as it goes.

However, we believe that the bill would be more effective if the money collected from
the employer for late payment were in the form of penalty damages paid to the employees
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affected. Inevitably, BOLI investigations depend very heavily on cooperation of the workers,
themselves. Workers who cooperate run significant risk of retaliation if their employer incurs a
fine. If they will receive nothing for their trouble or for the dislocation of their finances caused
by the late payment, it will prove difficult in many cases to win necessary cooperation. And
after all, it is the workers who suffer harm when the timely payment mandate of the statute is
not honored.

We recommend that this bill be amended to provide that monetary penalties provided
in the bill be paid to injured workers, and then be approved with a do pass recommendation.
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